THE HIGHGATE R.S.L.NEWS

Registered Publication No.War 1428 No 297

October

1993

MATI

POSTAGE PAID AUSTRALIA

ACQUISITIONS BRANCH SER40 ALEXANDER LIBRARY BUILDING PERTH WA 6000



If undeliverable return to: J.F.Hately,

Annual Newsletter Subscription - \$5.00

PRESIDENT: J.N.Low Tel: 387 1025

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT: L.D.Lee Tel: 362 6769

VICE PRESIDENT: SENIOR R.F. Elliot Tel: 310 1890 JUNIOR: L.A. STEMART Tel: 447 7230

SECRETARY: J.F. Hately Tel: 279 8626 TREASURER: E.L. Thomas 341 8866

MONTHLY LUNCHEON

MONDAY 18 OCTOBER 1993

VENUE: Gallipoli Room Anzac House Perth

TIME: Fellowship 11.50 Hours

Luncheon 12,40 Hours

Professor ARH Cole, B.SC. D Phil. D Sc. Subject - Chemistry For SPEAKER: The Citizen.

Professor Cole was educated at Perth Modern School and obtained his degree at the University of Western Australia and at Oxford University.

He is a Fellow of the Australian Academy of Science as well as the Royal Australian Chemical Institute. He has held positions on committees of several scientific organisations.

of the Department of Chemistry at UWA. What better qualifications could there be for a speaker on "Chemistry for

At the time of his retirement in 1989 as Professor of Chemistry, he was Head

the Citizen"?

LAST MONTH'S SPEAKER: Sean O'Shaughnessy, Sales Manager, Central Western Region of Telecom reminded us in his talk of the new facilities which have

been made available in recent years, such as the Facsimile, Car Phones and Beepers, which are now common place. He explained how maximum use can be made of the latter two items in particular. The advent of Optus, it's implications and the voting procedure, he also

Sean went on to describe the cheaper rates for STD and IDD calls now available through the various Flexi Plans, which have been recently introduced. Many questions were asked of Sean at the conclusion of his talk, which

described. Ten digit phone numbers are in the pipe-line too!

indicated the interest shown by the large number of members in attendance.

Unfortunately the Queen's Birthday Public Holiday clashes with the normal

committee meeting, and so, in order that you receive this newsletter in time to give you at least the details of the guest speaker, it is necessary to produce it in advance of the committee meeting. Any decisions of earth shattering importance made by the committee will have to wait until next month.

LADIES NIGHT DINNER: It is now confirmed it will be held on Friday 26 November 1993.

LOCATION: The WA Club 18 Esplanade, Perth

TIME: 7.00pm for 7.30pm. Pre-dinner drinks 8th Floor. Dinner 9th Floor.

COST: \$40.00 PER PERSON INCLUSIVE.

DRESS: Dinner Suit with miniatures or Lounge Suit. A seating plan will be drawn up so please indicate any preferences you may have. In fairness to

the organisers don't leave everything until the last minute, and ensure that the enclosed slip which will be repeated next month is returned to the Treasurer only, with your remittance, by no later than 22 November. Plenty of parking space in the car park, which can be entered through the gate way on the left of the building.

.....

POPPY DAY 1993: The board circulated at the last luncheon has collected a reasonable number of names, but now that we have been allocated two collecting points, the Wellington Street bus station and the new Bus Port, more volunteers are needed than in the past. In addition the opening of the Joondalup Railway line, means patronage at the old bus station has fallen. In order to at least keep pace with past years, more collectors are required at the bus port. Ted Stevenson has once again offered to organise the day, assisted by Les Stewart. The board will be available at the next luncheon for additional names, but if it is more convenient give Ted a ring 387 6703.

<u>SUB WARDENS DUTIES:</u> Remembrance Day, Thursday 11 November 10.20am for 10.30am. Deputy Warden Ron Stone has requested and extra special attendance of sub wardens for this important day. His Excellency The Governor of Western Australia will attend. If as usually happens there are more sub wardens than can be comfortably fitted in beside the memorial, any overflow will line up below the steps, and as agreed at the last committee meeting, at the end of the service the "overflow", will step off <u>behind</u> the others. Also we will be receiving the incoming warden Mr Russell Thomas, and farewelling the outgoing warden Mr Max Bevilagua.

ADDITIONAL DUTIES:

Sunday 17 October. 9.15am for 9.30am BURMA STAR ASSOCIATION

Sunday 30 October. 12.15pm for 12.30pm CONSULATE OF GREECE IN WA

REMEMBRANCE POPPY DAY LUNCHEON: It has been requested additional publicity be given to this function held by the Returned Ex-Service Womens Sub Branch at the Fremantle Sailing Club on Thursday 11 November. This will also be farewell to the Army Band, Perth. Details were in the last edition of "Listening Post", but more information can be obtained by ringing Mrs Joan Dowson 384 6712

<u>LEGACY CHRISTMAS PUDDING:</u> Dick Bretnall and Bill Musson will be organising this fund raising venture for Legacy amongst Highgate Members. Not yet certain whether orders will be taken in October, but certainly at the November luncheon, ready for collection in December, or by individual arrangement.

PART II ORDERS

<u>NEW MEMBERS:</u> A warm welcome to Ross Lightfoot, and Terrence Nolan. Ross served with the 43/48 INF Bn. and is currently the Member for the North Metropolitan Region, in the Legislative Assembly, and Terry, still serving, is Army Commander Western Region.

<u>SICK LIST:</u> Leon Goldsworthy has been discharged from Hollywood and is now resting in Concord Nursing Home, Anstey Street Comp.

VALE

Message just received, Colin Charles Zeck passed away on 22.9.93 whilst visiting his son in Townsville. A memorial service was held at the Holy Family Church, Yokine on 5.10.93.

LEST WE FORGET

In Copenhagen recently Michael Kyriagos of Nedlands met Phil a Texan. Asked Phil "What's all this with your Aborigines? Why aren't they able to grow tobacco?" Michael sorted the problem out — Phil was confused by the "Marlboro Decision".

PRESIDENT: J.W.Low,
VICE PRESIDENT: SENIOR R.F. Elliot
JUNIOR: L.A. Stewart
TREASURER: E.L. Thomas.

SECRETARY: J.F. Hately,
WELFARE OFFICER: R.D. Smith

ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTION AND NEWSLETTER SUBSCRIPTION

LADIES NIGHT DINNER

Annual Subscription and Newsletter Subscription 1994 (\$30.00) and

Ladies Night Dinner 199	3 (\$40.00)	
These can now be paid. Please send or h cheque (s) or Money Order (s) for the l for the Annual Subscription (\$30. Subscription plus \$5.00 for the Ne newsletter subscription is not included do not require it.	_adies Night (00.) = \$25 wsletter. If d it will be p	(\$40.00) and .00 R.S.L. the \$5.00 presumed you
But <u>PLEASE</u> - <u>separate cheques</u> for eacombine the payments and please do not i such as the cost of luncheon etc. Yours co-operation will be very much a	nclude any oth	ese do not ner payments
TO: THE TREASURER Mr E L Thomas		
HEREWITH SUBSCRIPTION FOR 1994		
Name:	Subscription	\$25.00
Service No:	Newsletter	\$ 5.00
Address	Donation	\$
	TOTAL	\$
	·/······	
LADIES NIGHT DINNER Friday 26 November	- 1993	
My remittance for \$ is enclosed .	\$40.00	per person.
I will be accompanied by		

I/We would like to sit next to		

NAME:	 										